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A Called Council Meeting of the Statesboro City Council was held on July 12, 2011at 9:00 a.m. in the 
Council Chambers at City Hall.  Present were Mayor Joe R. Brannen, Council Members: Tommy Blitch, 
John Riggs, and Gary Lewis.  Also present were City Manager Frank Parker, City Clerk Sue Starling,   
City Engineer Robert Cheshire and Director of Community Development Mandi Coty. Absent were 
Mayor Pro Tem Will Britt, and Councilman Travis Chance. 
 
Councilman Lewis gave the Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance 

Approval of Minutes: 

Councilman Lewis made a motion, seconded by Councilman Riggs to approve the minutes of 
July 06, 2011. Councilman Blitch, Riggs and Lewis voted in favor of the motion. The motion 
carried by a 3-0 vote. 
 

Other Business from Council 

Councilman Riggs discussed the option of changing the Alcohol Referendum Resolutions 
regarding the times to start and stop the sale of alcohol. Council decided this topic could be 
discussed at a later time. 

Bill Thomas expressed his concerns stating that some restaurants were doing business as bars 
because they did not have kitchens. He felt some restaurants were in violation of the Ordinance. 

Councilman Lewis made a motion, seconded by Councilman Riggs to adjourn. Councilman 
Blitch, Riggs and Lewis voted in favor of the motion. The motion carried by a 3-0 vote. The meeting 
adjourned at 9:10 a.m. 
 


